TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

May 19, 2020

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Dan Boyce and Sandy Boyce

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

First order of business was to make sure everyone was respecting the physical distancing orders issued by Governor Sununu.

Fire Dept: Chief Deanna Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Williamson called and asked Lisa Seymour to let the board know that the summer tires are okay until we need to switch to winter tires. The cruiser is scheduled for service in June at Harold's.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry reported that she will be on vacation July 6th – July 10th and the office will be closed.

PUBLIC SESSION:

The Foden's from the Hill General Store asked Robert Dupuis about resuming the yard sale on Sundays. The Board of Selectmen discussed the issue and stated as long as the Governor states in his address that it's okay we don't have an issue. We just ask that they don't setup between the Fire Dept signs.

Dan and Sandy Boyce came in to discuss the reopening of the Hill Village Bible Church. They have been working with Senator Bob Giuda and the Governor's reopening task force. They will be opening in a three-phase process. Phase One: Request Strict Safe Distancing – the church will hold three services to maintain safe distancing and will have masks, sanitizer stations, the nursery will remain closed, they will serve no food, intense clean as per the CDC between each service and no fellowship after the services in the parking lot. Phase Two: Reduce to Moderate Safe Distancing – the church will continue with the three services, masks, sanitizer, they will allow handshakes, the nursery will remain closed, will be serving coffee/food W.FDA guidelines and intense cleaning as per the CDC. Phase three – remain aware of distancing mask and sanitizer stations optional, handshaking/embracing optional, the nursey will resume & youth religious ed, normal seating and normal cleaning practices.

The Hill Police Department has been developing an outreach program for the residents of Hill. A form will appear in your tax bills asking for emergency contact information in the event your unable to provide it at the time. This information will be maintained at the Police Department and will be accessible by members of the Police Department only. The Emergency Contact Info Form is completely voluntary. The Board of Selectmen has approved this insert for the tax bills.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits: None

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber:

Rea, Matthew and Nicole 373 Bunker Hill Road Map R12-50-04. Logger Ben Landry – Approved

Stephen Robie Murray Hill Road Map R6-12 Logger Wesley Avery - Approved

Notice of Intent to Excavate: None

Jim Hall supplied the following update on the Bunker Hill Bridge: The deck was delivered on May 19, 2020 and is on schedule. Lisa Seymour will reach out to Dubois and King about the damage to the Gitschier's on Currier Road.

Yield Tax for ForeCo LLC. - Approved

Lisa Seymour contacted Best Septic Service to see if we could get a better rate for the portable toilet at the transfer station. Darlene Johnson has a new price of \$125.00 if this is acceptable, they issue a new contract for the Town of Hill.

Notice of Violation for poultry in the village district. Nathan Mills and Jeremy Thurber

Lakes Region Household Hazardous Product Collection Program Summer 2020. Collection days are July 25, 2020 Franklin and August 1, 2020 Bristol – Signed

Selectmen meeting minutes for May 05, 2020 - Approved

Tax Warrant 2020P01 - Signed

Robert Dupuis asked about the logging that was done at the end of New Chester Road and the landing that was on Town property. He wanted to know if they were going to reseed the area because the Town maintains the mowing. Lisa Seymour will follow up with the property owner.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 7:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Mike Brady